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March 10, 2017 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re: Demarcation Point 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
The following schedule, issued by Verizon New York Inc. (“Verizon”), is transmitted for 

filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission, State of New 
York, to be effective April 10, 2017: 
 

P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
Section 9 

1st Revised Pages 6, 7 and 8 
 

The proposed revisions are being made to increase flexibility required for the 
deployment of new services and are consistent with the Federal Communications Commission's 
demarcation rules as outlined in 47 CFR Section 68.105(c). 
 
 Customers will be notified of this change in an April 2017 bill message.  Accordingly, 
Verizon respectfully requests a waiver of any applicable newspaper publication requirements.   
 
 Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Jeanette Nunez at 
jeanette.nunez@verizon.com. 
 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
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